



ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
14 JULY 2015
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chairman), Bell, Boyd, Eggleston, Pearson-Moore, Sleight, Widd and Yeo.

Ward Councillors:  Councillor Pollard attended for Item 56.
Apologies:  Councillor Armstrong.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

55/15
INTRODUCTIONS – The Chair welcomed Councillor Boyd and Councillor Yeo to the Parish Council following their co-option at the meeting on the 27 May 2015.

56/15
PLANNING DECISION – LAND EAST OF 104 MAIN STREET ETTON – APPROVED – The Chairman and Councillors expressed frustration and concern regarding the outcome of this application, questioning the planning process and the rationale for the decision that had been made when there was very strong opposition from residents and the Parish Council.  Councillor Pollard re-assured Councillors on the integrity of the process and suggested that the Planning Officer be asked to write a letter explaining the reasons for approval.


Resolved – That Councillor Pollard would request a letter from the Planning Officer outlining the reasons behind the recommendation to approve this planning application.

57/15
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations of interest.

58/15
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting held on the 27 May 2015 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

59/15
UPDATE ON MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING – The Clerk provided feedback from a recent Planning Workshop, noting the increase in permitted development, the potential restrictions to future wind farm applications and the project by East Riding of Yorkshire Council to move towards electronic planning consultation in the future.  It was also reported that ERYC Electoral Registration would be pleased to be informed of errors on the electoral roll, that the road slow sign on Gardham Road would be painted late summer and that ERYC felt that the Rootas Lane road sign had help reduce traffic accidents at that particular junction.  The Chairman reported that there had been no progress on the electricity box and that the Defibrillator had now been installed on the Village Hall external wall.


Resolved - (a) that consideration be given to purchasing a projector to assist with commenting on electronic planning applications (b) that Councilllors Bell and Armstrong form a sub-committee to review updates to the Electoral Register (c) that the Clerk should again raise concerns regarding the HGVs using Rootas Lane to East Riding of Yorkshire Council and (d) that the Chairman would speak to Councillor Armstrong over suggestions for nominating a warden for the defibrillator.
60/15 
TO RECEIVE QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS – There were no questions received. 
61/15
EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL ISSUES – a) Damaged Lamp Post Outside the Light Dragoon Pub – East Riding of Yorkshire Council hoped to have the lamp post reinstated within the next four to six weeks.  They would recover their costs directly from the driver’s insurance company. 



b) Condition of Road Edge Opposite 128 Main Street – Resolved – That the Clerk requests East Riding of Yorkshire Council fill the road edge opposite 128 Main Street.


c) Curb Stone, 93 Main Street – Resolved – That the Clerk requests ERYC re-site the loose curb stones outside 93 Main Street.


d) Verge Cutting – Councillor Sleight reported that East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s verge cutting was not extending far enough into the verge when cutting on bends – Resolved – that the Clerk reports to ERYC.
62/15 
CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· Ministers Rails campaign requesting support in campaigning for re-opening of the Beverley to York Railway Line

· Sancton Wind Farm Group advising that the Sancton Hill wind farm extension would not be progressed
· Community Partnerships – invitation to Local Links Networking Event
· June and July Parish News

63/15
PLANNING MATTERS – a) Applications for comment - Resolved – That the following comments be forwarded to East Riding Council on the application stated:

	Application


	Comments

	(1)   Pre-planning application of a wind turbine to a maximum of 36.6m tip height and ancillary development on Land at Goodmanham Lodge Farm, Market Weighton, York, YO43 3NA.


	(a) That the Parish Council records its objection to this application because of the overly dominating impact the development would have on the landscape.

	(1)
Land at Woodhouse Farm, Old Road Leconfied – Installation of 1 no. wind turbine with an overall tip height of up to 48.4m 


	(a) That the Parish Council records its objection to this application because of the overly dominating impact the development would have on the landscape and for the other reasons previously set out in objection letters to Wind Farms in this area.




b) Applications on which comments submitted since the previous meeting - Resolved – That it be noted that, following the receipt of the following application which was received since the last meeting and which required a response prior to this meeting, it was agreed that the following comments be forwarded on the application stated:

	Application


	Comments

	(1)
Notification that an appeal has been made to the Planning Inspector over refusal of erection of single wind turbine ad Land north of Field House Farm, Etton Road, Cherry Burton.
	The Clerk had written to the Planning Inspectorate reinforcing the Council’s objections to this application.




c) Planning Decisions Received - Resolved – That the following decisions made by East Riding of Yorkshire Council be noted: 

	Application



	(1)
Fell two ash trees due to safety concerns, White House Barn, Etton – No objections raised 



	(2)
To erect of a detached dwelling with garage, external and internal alterations and extension to barn to allow use as a dwelling, detached garage to serve Beech Lodge, Main Street and creation of replacement access, Land East Of 104 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire - Granted 


64/15
WASTE RECYLING CREDITS – It was noted that the Waste Recycling Credits received this year was £368.78.


 
Resolved - (a) that the credit should be shared equally between the Village Hall Committee and St Mary’s Church and (b) that the Clerk writes to the Landlord of the Light Dragoon Pub to thank him for allowing the recycling containers to be sited on his land.

65/15
APPOINTING A GARDENER – Councillor Holmes reported PL Ford had tidied up the War Memorial and other public locations and had provided a quote for future maintenance.  



Resolved – (a) that Clerk should obtain two additional quotes in accordance with Standing Orders and (b) that PL Ford should be asked to maintain the public areas as required until a gardener can be appointed.

66/15
REPLACEMENT OF PEDESTRIAN GATE / GATEPOST, CHURCH WALK -  Councillor Holmes reported that a parishioner from St Mary’s Church had offered to make a contribution to the replacement of the gate and gatepost. The condition of the footpath was discussed but not considered to require addressing at the moment.  


Resolved – To review when the details of the potential parishioner contribution are known.

67/15
BUDGET UPDATE AND PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS - Resolved – (a) that the budget update be noted and provided to the Council every three months (b) that cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:

	Clerk Salary  (April and May) 
	99.40

	HMRC (Clerk PAYE April and May)
	65.60

	Etton Village Hall – Room Hire
	115.50

	Etton Village Hall – Room Hire
	5.50

	PL Ford
	674.00


68/15
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS – None received.
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